MINUTES
BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
INC. VILLAGE OF NORTHPORT

Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Zoning Appeals of the Village of Northport held on April 20, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. in Village Hall, 224 Main Street, Northport, NY 11768.

Board Member Chairman Andy Cangemi virtually appeared, present was, Janet Pushee, David Swift, Gene Spivak and Attorney Ed Gathman.  Board Member Roger Ramme absent.

Public Portion of Meeting

File #623 – 6 Bayview Terrace
Caroline McQuade appeared before the board on behalf of her sister, Heather McQuade, to request an adjournment to the May 18th meeting.  Chairman Andy Cangemi made it known that Ms. McQuade must attend the next meeting, there are no additional extensions.

File#1347 – 31 Gilbert Street
Applicant John Pluchino appeared before the board to request a variance to construct a new wood deck (114SF) and landing/steps at rear of dwelling.  Additional exhibit was entered into record, Exhibit #10, approval letter from neighbor.  When testimony was complete all were given the opportunity to speak before the hearing was closed.

File#1346 – 314 Woodbine Ave.
Liz Thalheimer appeared before the board on behalf of the applicant Trevmor, to renovate an existing single-family dwelling, 1st floor addition (75SF), lower-level addition (75SF) and a deck (458SF).  When testimony was complete all were given the opportunity to speak before the hearing was closed.

File#1349 – 93 Franklin Street
George Suddell appeared before the board with his client, Eion O’Neill, to renovate an existing single-family dwelling, basement (853SF), 1st floor addition (690SF), 2nd floor addition (988SF), deck (569SF) and in-ground swimming pool (800SF).  Additional exhibit was entered into record, Exhibit #10 – Rendering.  When testimony was complete all were given the opportunity to speak before the hearing was closed.  
  
File#1350 – 687 Ft. Salonga Road
William Bonesso of Forcelli Deegan, Tom Whitney of Catapano Engineering appeared before the board on behalf of MLR Real Estate to remove existing building, equipment, tanks and structures to construct Starbucks Coffee with drive-thru service, outdoor dining and pergola.  Additional exhibit was entered into record, Exhibit #10, a letter from neighbor Gold Hammer Holding objecting to a fence on the North side of Starbucks property.  Starbucks is requesting a no loading space and to deliver to front door.  When testimony was complete all were given the opportunity to speak before the hearing was closed.

Deliberation:
Applications presented this evening were further discussed.

Application Approved:
File#1343 – John Horton – 65 Scudder Ave
Variances to construct a new Single-Family dwelling.

File#1345 – James McKechnie – 69 Stanton Street
Variance to construct an Inground Swimming Pool.


Skye Odegaard, Secretary 
Board of Zoning Appeals

